
Dear Members of the Committee, 

I am writing to provide feedback on the current childcare regulations and the barriers faced by 
childcare providers, particularly new directors. As the director of a childcare center, I have 
encountered several challenges that hinder both the operational success of our facility and the 
quality of care we can offer. I believe that addressing these concerns would significantly improve 
the childcare system and support the families and staff we serve. 

1. Lack of Clear Guidelines for Opening a Childcare Center 

Starting a childcare center is an overwhelming process, particularly for new directors. There is a 
need for a step-by-step manual or guide that outlines all the necessary actions for opening a 
center. This would be an essential resource for ensuring compliance with regulations while 
providing a solid foundation for the center’s operations. Furthermore, there should be a 
comprehensive master handbook that includes policies and procedures for staff, parents, and the 
center’s operations. Handbooks should be standardized with “fill-in-the-blank” spaces to ensure 
consistency across centers, yet still allow for individual adaptation. 

2. Challenges with Staff-Child Ratios and Licensing Policies At the end of each day, we always 
ensure that two staff members are present in the building in case of an accident, which is essential 
for safety. However, current regulations create a challenge when combining children from different 
age groups. Infants, by rule, cannot be combined with older children, but the infant teacher is also 
the parent of the last infant, which requires that teacher to remain in the infant room. If the toddler 
room has more than seven children, state regulations require two staff members until the ratio 
goes back down to seven. This creates a situation where we could have one teacher in each room 
and still be within the required ratios, but the current rules prevent the flexibility needed to 
consolidate staff. It would make more sense to allow the infant teacher to join the toddler room 
during these transitions, reducing the need for additional staff and ultimately saving childcare 
centers money. I believe the state should reevaluate this policy to provide more flexibility while still 
ensuring child safety. 

Additionally, some licensing policies create unnecessary burdens. For instance, one of the children 
in our center has difficulty with winter clothes and fights when it's time to put on a jacket. The 
child’s behavior often requires multiple staff to assist in getting him dressed, and if he is taken 
outside briefly to calm down and then brought back inside away from the other children, a 
separation report is required. This seems excessive, as it’s more about the child’s discomfort than 
a safety concern. A more practical solution would focus on maintaining staff ratios and child 
safety, without mandating separation reports for situations like these that don’t pose an immediate 
risk. 

3. Lack of Digital Solutions for Childcare Record-Keeping 

Another barrier to operational efficiency is the outdated system for managing records, such as 
CCAP (Child Care Assistance Program) forms and other required documentation. The system of 
mailing physical forms is outdated and inefficient. Everything should be digitized, allowing directors 
and staff to manage records more effectively. A centralized digital platform would allow for easier 



tracking of training records, certifications (such as CPR and first aid), background checks, and 
child development documentation, eliminating the need for manual processes like spreadsheets. 

4. Inconsistent Licensing Interpretation 

The inconsistency between licensors is another area of concern. I have heard that other directors 
have encountered situations where different licensors have given conflicting guidance on the same 
issues, leading to confusion and, at times, violations for practices that were previously deemed 
acceptable. For example, our outdoor play sets were initially approved without the requirement for 
mulch under them, but later, that same licensor required this change. This inconsistency makes it 
difficult to stay compliant, and staff often feel uncertain about which regulations they must follow. 

5. Overwhelming and Confusing Training Requirements 

Training requirements are another area that could use significant improvement. The training 
process is fragmented, with different records for orientation, annual training, and specialized 
topics like SIDS, shaken baby syndrome, diversity, and disability awareness. The state should 
streamline this process by offering a standardized training package that all providers can follow, 
ensuring that all employees are receiving consistent and relevant information. The current system 
creates a burden on directors to figure out what needs to be done and when, and many directors, 
like myself, have to create supplemental resources, such as PowerPoint presentations, to help 
staff meet all these requirements. 

6. Discrepancy Between Teacher and Aide Responsibilities 

The distinction between teachers and aides is another issue. While teachers are paid more than 
aides, in practice, both roles often perform the same tasks. Aides may be required to take on 
responsibilities that are typically associated with teaching staff, but there are limits to how many 
unsupervised aide hours can be used in a given time period. This creates a mismatch between the 
responsibilities staff are expected to perform and their compensation. The state should review 
these roles and provide clearer guidelines about their expectations and responsibilities. 

7. Burdensome Regulatory Requirements 

There is a general feeling that childcare directors and staff are overwhelmed with excessive 
regulations and paperwork. Directors spend more time managing compliance issues, such as 
incident reports, health inspections, food program regulations, and staff attendance, than they do 
focusing on the children. Furthermore, there are instances where parents harass staff by 
threatening to report them to the state, even when no wrongdoing has occurred. This creates 
unnecessary stress and tension in the workplace. 

In addition, it is frustrating that small mistakes—such as forgetting to renew a background check or 
CPR certification—can lead to violations, even though these are often the result of being 
overwhelmed with the volume of regulations. To mitigate this, the state should implement a system 
that provides monthly reminders and updates for compliance tasks to ensure that directors can 
stay on top of necessary requirements. 

8. Staff and Volunteer Policies 



The rules regarding volunteers are also unclear. There is no concrete guidance about the minimum 
age for volunteers or the qualifications necessary for students who wish to volunteer in childcare 
settings. Clear and consistent rules are needed to ensure that volunteers are both helpful and 
appropriately supervised. 

9. Need for Better Emergency Procedures 

Lastly, the lack of clear state procedures for handling emergency situations—such as lockdowns or 
other safety protocols—puts childcare providers at risk. It would be beneficial for the state to offer 
comprehensive guidelines on emergency preparedness, ensuring that all childcare centers are 
equipped to handle crises effectively and with the appropriate response. 

10. Parent Aware and General Compliance 

Finally, while the Parent Aware program is meant to improve quality, it has been described as a 
bureaucratic process that adds further complications to an already challenging environment. I 
have heard from colleagues who have struggled with the requirements, and it would be helpful to 
simplify this process or provide more support to centers going through it. 

11. Practical Concerns with Health and Safety Regulations There are several health and safety 
regulations that seem overly rigid and create unnecessary challenges for staff. For instance, the 
requirement to wash children's hands immediately after changing diapers, without allowing 
alternatives like using a baby wipe or a clean bucket of soap and water with washcloths, seems 
impractical. Using a fresh washcloth for each child and a clean bucket would be just as hygienic, 
yet the current rule does not allow for this flexibility. Additionally, the rule requiring paper to be 
placed on the diaper-changing table is another area that could be updated. We clean the surface 
thoroughly with soap and water, followed by a bleach solution, which should be sufficient for 
hygiene, yet the rule still mandates the use of paper. Another regulation that doesn’t make sense is 
the requirement that infants be removed from a bay swing immediately and placed into their crib. If 
a baby finally falls asleep, only to be disturbed by having to be moved, it can disrupt not just the 
baby but also the care of other infants in the room. It would be more reasonable to allow a bit more 
flexibility to avoid unnecessary stress on both the babies and the staff. 

12. Lunch Program and Authorization Requirements The current lunch program regulation, which 
requires that meals only be logged while children have their food in front of them, is overly 
restrictive. Teachers are already juggling multiple tasks to ensure the children are served a 
nutritious and enjoyable meal, and having to stop to log each child’s meal at that specific moment 
adds unnecessary pressure. This rule doesn't account for the complexity of managing mealtime 
and other responsibilities at once. Additionally, the need for an authorization for everything, even 
small things like administering Tylenol for a child’s toothache, seems excessive. If a child is in 
discomfort, the teacher should be able to address the issue immediately, rather than waiting for 
parents to bring in medicine and sign a form. This process should be more flexible and less 
cumbersome, allowing staff to act quickly in the best interest of the child without excessive red 
tape. 

From Floodwood MN 
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